



#### Bromesberrow St Mary's C of E Primary School and Pre-School Albright Lane Bromesberrow Herefordshire HRS 1RT

Tel: 01531 650340 e-mail: admin@st-marys-bromesberrow.gloucs.sch.uk





Dear Parents,

We are quickly getting nearer the end of term and looking forward to the next two days' activities at school. Tomorrow we will be emptying our post box so if you have any more cards to send please make sure that they are in our post in the morning. Tomorrow we will be having our Christmas Party so the children can come to school in their own clothes. Please remember that they will still be going out to play so make sure they have sensible shoes and a warm coat.

On Friday we break up early at about 2pm from St Mary's Church at Bromesberrow. The Christmas service will start at 1.30pm and everyone is very welcome to join us for our Christmas celebration. There will be a normal bus service for parents who are unable to join us but it will be running early, leaving the church at about 2.10pm.



This morning we were all blown away by the Christmas hats that came in for the competition. Thank you parents for the support and materials that have gone into them. We had two categories that we based judging on, one was the hat that represented 'The Magic of Christmas' and the other was the most 'creative' hat. Amelia (in Class One) was awarded the prise for the first category and Lizzie for the second.

Whilst we are on the subject of Christmas, Evie in Class Three is going to be performing in Ledbury Pantomine (Santa in Space), running from the 16<sup>th</sup> January. If you are intending on watching, please watch out for her!

Our Christmas performances were amazing as always, a big thanks to our wonderful children, staff and parents for all their support in pulling this off. We raised over £500 from the sale of photos in pantomime costumes and raffle. A huge thanks to Louise Perkins for her brilliant photography skills!

#### **Head Lice**

We have had a few incidences of head lice in school, if you could check your child's hair over the holidays and treat them appropriately, it would be much appreciated.

Lastly, just to wish you a happy Christmas from us all at Bromesberrow and we look forward to welcoming you back on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> January!









### Afterschool Clubs - Spring Term 2020

Our afterschool clubs start back again in the week beginning 13<sup>th</sup> January and run from 3.10pm to 4pm and will continue until:

 Team Bees
 30<sup>th</sup> March 2020

 Construction
 31<sup>st</sup> March 2020

 Choir
 15<sup>th</sup> January 2020

 Sports Club
 1st April 2020

 Sewing
 26<sup>th</sup> March 2020



#### Clubs Jan 20

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Wednesday	Thursday
Team Bees	Construction	Choir 8th & 15th Jan only	Sports Club	Sewing
V4 V2	V::1 V2		Vad Vac	Ved VeC
Y1-Y3	Yr1-Y3		Yr4 - Yr6	Yr4 - Yr6
Marshall	Marshall	Alisha	Jasmine	Jasmine
			Alisha	
Ted	Ollie Lancett	Florrie	(after 15th)	Maddie
			Sophie	
Joseph	Joseph	Evie	(after 15th)	Alisha
Henry	Henry	Sophie	Max W	Evie
Seb	Seb	Grace	Milo	Sophie
Chloe	Chloe	Isobel	Sean	Grace
Jim	Jim	Chloe	Riley	Isobel
			Grace	
Benji	Benji	Alyssa	(aFter 15th)	Alice
Jesse S	Jesse S	James	Archie C	
			Maddie	
		Alice	(after 15th)	
		Maddie	Archie F	

# Dates for the Diary:

Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> December School Christmas Dinner

Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> December School Christmas Party afternoon Friday 20<sup>th</sup> December Last day of term (Break up at 2pm)

23<sup>rd</sup> Dec – 3<sup>rd</sup> Jan Christmas Holidays

Monday 6<sup>th</sup> January 2020 Inset Day (Children not in school)

Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> January Back to School

Monday 13<sup>th</sup> January Launch Event (parents invited from 9am)

Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> January Year 5/6 Swimming

Monday 20<sup>th</sup> January Choir to Young Voices (Birmingham)









## Swimming – Year 5/6

Year 5 and Year 6 will be swimming at Ledbury Pool every Tuesday afternoon from January 14<sup>th</sup> to 24<sup>th</sup> March. In order to ensure we can continue to offer good quality swimming and continue with the current transportation, we depend upon voluntary donations. We have priced up and compared the difference in cost between private swimming lessons and school and have calculated that each 30 minute lesson with school costs £3 per child, whereas it would cost you £7 per 30 minutes out of school. This is very good value, I'm sure you will agree. Please support us in this.

Please fill in and return the permission slip below
Year 5/6 Swimming (January – March 2020)
I give permission for my child to take part in swimming.
I have enclosed a voluntary contribution of £30
I will pay £30 voluntary contribution through School Money
Signed Dated







